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New website:  www.shepadventureclub.org.au 
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SAC Christmas party
Tuesday 9th December

From 6.00pm to late
at the SAC shed, Victoria Lake, Shepparton
BBQ meat provided and free pizza for the kids!

Bring a salad or desert to share please

BYO all crockery, cutlery,
drinks and chairs
Bookings to Fiona Cameron on 0407299036 by December 8th
[image: image7.wmf]Come along for a great night catching up with friends
Also bring your favourite photo(s) of a camp, nature shot or activity for a photo competition and a chance for a mystery prize.
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Newsletter Printing:

Our newsletter printing is kindly sponsored by Wendy Lovell, Member for Northern Victoria 
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The Hon. Wendy Lovell MP
  Minister for Housing and 
  Minister for Children and Early Childhood Development
The SHEPPARTON ADVENTURE CLUB Inc. 

General Meeting:
4th Tuesday of the months: February, April, June, August, October

    usually:
7:30 pm at the Mechanics Institute, Wyndham St, Shepparton.

Committee Meeting:
Monthly at 8pm.

Correspondence to:
The Secretary SAC, PO Box 264, Shepparton  3632


Email: sacvicau@yahoo.com.au
OFFICE BEARERS

President
Bruce Gill
5824 2548           tatgills@westnet.com.au

Vice President
Ted Mcintyre
5825 2973
 ted.mcintyre@shepparton.vic.gov.au
Secretary
Cathy O'Brien
5831 5068           cathy.peter@optusnet.com.au
Treasurer
Scott Birchall
5831 6063
scottbirchall@aapt.net.au

(for email distribution to members)

Newsletter Editor
Fiona Cameron
0407 299 036
 richardcameron@bigpond.com 

Equipment Officer
Richard Graves
5824 2929           richsue@bigpond.com
Publicity Officer
vacant

Calendar Coordinator
vacant

Mid-week coordinator
Dianne Hanna
0437 289 281
 dhanna3@bigpond.com
Web Master
Greg Smith
5824 1143
 gregs@g-mwater.com.au
MEMBERSHIP FEES

Single Club Membership
$25

Family Club Membership
$40  plus $5 per nominated child aged 5 to 18 years
Concession – Single Membership
$20 - Pensioner/Senior/Student Cardholders

Concession –  Family Membership
$35 - Pensioner/Senior/Student Cardholders

Membership benefits 

Your Bushwalking Vic membership card enables you to obtain discounts at a number of retailers including Ajays (Heathmont), Bogong (Melb), Bushwackers (Essendon), EMC (Deepdene), Melb Map Centre (Malvern East), The Wilderness Shop (Box Hill), Outsports (Moorabbin), Paddy Pallin, Pinnacle, Snowgum, Escape 2 (South Wharf DFO). Escape 2, Outsports, Phillip Island Nature Parks, Smitten Tasmania, Woodslane Walking Guides.  
You can also become a member of Anaconda, Columbia, Ray's Outdoors and Snowgum for free and thereafter obtain discounts.

Sunrise & Sunset (Melbourne GPO) 
	Dec 1st 5.52  8.21
Jan 1st 6.01  8.45

Feb 1st 6.33  8.34
	Dec 15th 5.52    8.39
Jan 15th  6.14    8.44

Feb 15th 6.49     8.19



	Full Moons
2014                    2015 
  7th Nov 6 Dec     5th Jan  4th Feb
Source: www.ga.gov.au

	


President’s Report
 Presidents ramblings:
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Life, death and taxes are supposedly three inevitabilities, but I guess we could add a fourth - rising prices.  So it is with visiting our National Parks these days, but while lying in our tent at the Lake Catani camping ground on our recent SAC weekend listening to the rain, I was thinking about whether the new charge of $47-50 per night was reasonable or not.  I think the last time we were there was 2003, and camping fees were perhaps $20/night?  Since 2003, my COGS municipal rates have more than doubled, so on that basis, the camping fees rise is not unusual.  So what do we get for our $47-50 per night?  Well, the road up the mountain is still pretty good, and the hot shower in the well maintained shower block was most welcome.  So while it is probably slightly cheaper to stay at the Porepunkah caravan park, there is just no comparison when it comes to having great walking tracks leading straight from the campsite.  The view across the lake is always priceless and our drive and walk up to the Horn provided us with some of the best mountain scenery views in Australia.  I had also forgotten just how beautiful the Mt Buffalo Plateau is, especially now that 10 years since my last visit have allowed much of the damage caused by the 2003 Alpine fires to be healed.  It also smells absolutely wonderful after about 40 mm of rain!!

The ranger we spoke to indicated some difficulties with implementing the higher charges, but mentioned that paying up-front meant bookings were now much more likely to be used, and pressure on the campsite was lowered by dissuading some visitors.  Anyway, we probably have the likes of Jeff Kennett and Margaret Thatcher to thank for the user pays system that applies to so many things now-a-days.  However, in the case of the National Parks, perhaps that is not a bad thing, as I do tend to subscribe to the view that people don't value things that are free.  Please feel free to disagree with me!  I hope you can all get along to our Christmas BBQ at the SAC shed.  Have a safe and happy festive season, hopefully with some visits to the great outdoors as presents to yourselves too. 

Cheers, 
Bruce
Editors Note:  We are in need of a publicity officer for the Club.  This job has been done by Maartje Heuperman for years and we thank her for the great effort she put in.  The role involves placing the mid-week walk reports in the Tatura Bulletin and Guardian monthly and upcoming trips in the Shepparton News Billboard advertisement section.  Please contact any one on the committee for more info.  We would love to see new people join – last committee meeting ended by sampling Bruce’s barrel Muscat so they are not onerous!
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News
For overnight hikes check: www.packcarryvic.pbwiki.com  

Several brochures on walking safely & softly are available at: www.bushwalkingvictoria.org.au/brochures.htm 

Please upload the details of any walk that you have done to BWV website for them to advocate for better funding to support bushwalking.   www.bushwalkingvictoria.org.au   Go to where2walk content login (top-of-page menu) with username: sacvicau and password: bushwalk.  
Calendar of Activities

	Date
	Activity
	Location & details
	Grade
	Leader
	Contact

	10-14 Dec 

Weds-Sun
	Coastal walk
	Cape Otway Lighthouse to Johanna Beach – multi day pack carrying coastal walk along part of the Great Ocean Walk.  Camp sites need to be booked in advance .
	Mod
	Jill and Greg
	5824 1143



	9 Dec

Tues
	XMAS breakup
	Come and enjoy a relaxed BBQ by the lake at our shed again.  Club will supply all the meats and we ask members to bring along a salad or dessert to share, plates, cutlery, drinks and chairs.  Free pizza for the kids!  Kayaks will be out if the weather is kind! Please book in by Tuesday 2nd Decemberr so we can sort out food. No cost involved!
	FUN
	Fiona Cameron
	0407299036

	3 Jan Sat
	Kayak
	Kayak from Alexandra to Molesworth 30km trip on Saturday January 3rd. 8.30am meet at shed in Shepparton 5.30pm arrive back.  Peaceful paddle along tree-lined river.  Suitable for ages 16 and up, moderate level of fitness required. Kayaks and paddles provided by the club.  


	Mod
	Rach Keen
	0400238276

	24-26 Jan
	BWV activity
	The annual Sallow Willow eradication weekend is currently being planned for Falls Creek area.    conservation@bushwalkingvictoria.org.au

	E
	Charlie Ablitt
	0400 967 054


	28 Jan Wed
	Mid week walk
	Shepparton-Mooroopna
	E
	Cathie McMaster
	5821 9943
0434343327

	Feb 17 Tues
	Committee meeting
	At Cathy’s place 8pm
	
	
	

	21 Feb Sat
2015
	Kayak
	Kayak from Yea to Trawool 30km trip. 8.30am start at Shepparton 5.30pm arrive back.  Peaceful paddle with swimming around boulders at lunch stop.  Suitable for ages 16 and up, moderate level of fitness required. Kayaks and paddles provided by the club.  


	
	Rach Keen
	0400238276

	24 Feb

Tues
	General meeting/kayak
	Come along for a BBQ/take aways at the SAC shed to enjoy the lake and a paddle.  From  6pm
	
	
	

	25 Feb

Wed
	Mid week walk
	Murchison Rail Trail
	Easy
	Richard Graves
	5824 2929

	14 Mar Sat
	Kayak
	Kayak from Trawool to Seymour 23km trip. 8.30am start at Shepparton 4.30pm arrive back.  Suitable for ages 16 and up, moderate level of fitness required. Kayaks and paddles provided by the club.  
	
	Rach Keen
	0400238276

	18-25 Mar
	Walking
	King Island The Adventure Club mid week walkers are organising a trip to King island and would like to invite all Adventure Club members to join in.  

	E-M
	Dianne Hanna
	dhanna3@bigpond.com
0437289281


PLEASE RING THE TRIP LEADER TO MAKE SURE IT IS WITHIN YOUR CAPABILITY AND CONFIRM THAT IT IS GOING AHEAD.
Benalla Bushwalking Club trips: Dec 6-7  West Ridge – Mt Buller, Dec 6-8 AAWT – Dead Horse Gap – Tin Mine Track , Jan 10-11 Mount Speculation, Jan 17-18 Kids overnight Walk – Fitzgeralds Hut, Jan 31-Feb Mt Feathertop Overnight
More trips and booking information at http://home.vicnet.net.au/~benbwclb/index.htm
OTHER CLUBS’ ACTIVITIES

Border Bushwalking Club (Albury & Wodonga) -  www.borderbushwalkingclub.com.au 

Wangaratta Out and About Club -  http://members.westnet.com.au/wangoutandabout
Bendigo Bushwalking and Outdoor Club - http://home.vicnet.net.au/~gobush/ 
Echuca-Moama Bushwalkers - http://www.echucamoamabushwalkers.org.au  
If you are interested in overnight hikes check out www.bushwalkingvictoria.org.au
Just follow the step-by-step instructions for access to the site called Packcarry Vic

TOTAL FIRE BAN

If a day of TOTAL FIRE BAN is declared please contact the Activity Leader for confirmation whether the activity will go ahead or not.

Note: TRIP LEADERS – it is imperative for every trip that temporary members/visitors sign the “Acknowledgement of Risk Form”. These completed forms must be forwarded to the SAC Secretary for filing as soon as possible after the trip – otherwise, in the case of a claim, the insurer will not acknowledge the risk.

 Form can be downloaded from www.bushwalkingvictoria.org.au , in http://www.bushwalkingvictoria.org.au/forms/Risk_Management_Guidelines.pdf 
Emergency Contact Procedures

All enquiries about the return of participants from club activities should first be directed to the activity leader, and then to the Emergency Contact Person (ECP) for the activity if the leader cannot be found.

It is the activity leader's responsibility to organise an ECP and advise him/her (in writing) of trip & participant details and what to do if contact is not made by the nominated time.

Travel Cost Reimbursement

Option 1: Preferred. Fuel Cost per car plus 5 cents per km per car to be split equally between the numbers of people in the car including the driver. If appropriate, the cost of running all vehicles should be shared equally amongst all trip participants.
Option 2: 25 cents per km per car split between all trip participants.
Summary of Public Liability insurance coverage effective from 30 June 2009
Bushwalking, Recreational Walking, Walking, Track/Hut Construction and Maintenance, Caving, Canyoning, Liloing, Abseiling, Alpine Walking (Summer and Winter),Snow Skiing, Canoeing, Kayaking, Boating, Rafting, Swimming, Cycling, Rock Scurrying and use of hand held ropes as part of a Bushwalk, Orienteering, Rogaining, Leader Training, Rescue Training and other related instructions where no fee is charged other than to recoup expenses (Errors & Omissions), Voluntary Work for various Charities and not- for-profit organisations.

Activities NOT COVERED include Rock Climbing, Mountaineering, Water Skiing and Animal Riding
.

Trip Reports

October Midweek Walk on Wednesday 8 October 2014 at Mt Glenrowan
This walk was an additional walk to take advantage of the good weather and wild flowers of the Spring season. It proved to be most successful as a group of 11 walkers set out on the nearly 10 km walk from the Taminick Gap road to Mt Glenrowan and back. 

En route to the Warbies from Shepparton we stopped at Winton Wetlands and found the latest developments of this new eco tourist project to be most interesting. It should be a great asset when completed. At the time we resolved to try and include the area for a walk in 2015. 

The walk itself requires a short sharp climb and then an undulating walk across the ridge line of this southern section of the Warby-Ovens National Park. It was interesting to note that it was virtually 30 years to the day since a local family donated the land to the government to be protected as an area of environmental significance. They would no doubt be very pleased to have it now designated as part of the National Park. 


Along the way we enjoyed the views across to the Alps in the east and Winton wetlands in the west. We were fortunate to have Marg walking this month to share her amazing knowledge of the range of various plants and birds that were quite evident and colourful. The summit of Mt Glenrowan proved an ideal lunch spot with extensive views of the Glenrowan township nestled immediately below the sharp escarpment. 

After a pleasant coffee stop at Glenrowan we made our return trip to Shepparton. 

Dianne Hanna.
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There were 7intrepid SAC members out on the Victoria Lake 27th November and several others watching on the shores trying to make those things move in the direction one wanted!  Thanks to Neville and his patience with us all we learnt several things.  This was a lovely evening and we hope to do it again soon – we had pizza and cake afterwards and the kids (and Neville) went home for a hot bath after practicing falling out of kayaks!  Thanks again Neville for taking the time to teach others your skills.  Fiona Cameron
TRIP REPORT MELBOURNE CUP SKI TOURING/BUSHWALKING

Six intrepid adventurers gathered on Friday night at Geehi Hut in the early hours of the night before Melbourne Cup weekend. Ranges of bushwalking groups were represented – SAC, VMTC and YHA – in those ready to seek out the final ski for the season. As forecast, the morning dawned bleak and cold, with rain on the horizon. The winds were gusting as Barb and Katie prepared bacon and eggs to fuel up before our onslaught on the mountains, to the envy of the guys in the group who were munching on cold cereal. That was soon rectified as we headed into Jindabyne for pies, cakes, milkshakes and smoothies. 
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We spent several hours assessing the weather from the comfort of the gear shops at nearby Jindabyne, making ad hoc purchases, which would prove invaluable on our ski tour/bushwalk. Lloyd’s new wind shell jacket and Barb’s ski poles were bargains from the Wilderness shop. (So much so that we returned after the trip to purchase a second pair of adjustable poles!).  Bruce who owned the shop kept us entertained with hours of tales of new gear and advantages of goggles in stock. Of course, we just had to have a pair at $50 – another bargain for the group. In our defense, four members of the group are heading to Japan in January so we needed to ensure that we all had the right gear to take! We could delay our departure no longer so at 3pm, we headed up past Charlottes Pass to park and make an assessment of the Snowy River. If it were too high, we would have to abort the trip and return in the morning to check the level again. Fortunately, although flowing fairly fast, it appeared to be manageable so we prepared for our departure in the high winds and rain. Dressed in full Gore-Tex, we headed down to get a closer look at what lay ahead. Rock hopping was not an option due to the high risk of slipping in and getting carried away in the river, so we decided to brace ourselves for a walk in the freezing waters up to our thighs in places. It’s amazing how warm you can feel after getting out of freezing water, but we didn’t wait around long as our late departure meant we had to press on to make camp before dark. Lloyd, our professional photographer in the group, was carrying two packs attached together of around 35kg – he did insist on carrying over $10,000 worth of camera gear on the trip – so the group moved at his pace. In poor visibility, we needed to stay in sight of each other. The high winds took their first casualty, but fortunately no injuries were sustained and we managed to reach our campsite on the tributary of Club Lake around 5.30pm. Tents were soon erected and we hoped that the river wouldn’t rise any more due to the proximity of our tents from the water. It was a great view out of the tents as water gurgled past.  After a leisurely breakfast the following day, we headed out to explore the Club Lake region. Finding suitable ski slopes with an acceptable run out proved challenging as we faced the worse snow any of us had seen in a decade on a Melbourne Cup weekend. The snow at Club Lake proved to be too icy on Sunday to risk a slide into the lake though. The weather was improving however, so we stayed and enjoyed turns in the snow gullies that we found along the way. Nearby campers, also from Victoria, managed to enjoy the limited snow that could be found on Mt Lee and TV slope near our campsite. The following day, we headed to Blue Lake. Central gully provided a great ski down for some, although a little tight with boulders on either side exposed. The blue skies made it more enjoyable as we sunbaked and had lunch overlooking the lake. Mt Lee beckoned on our way back to camp & we enjoyed more turns on the limited snow that could be found. 
We packed up camp early on Melbourne Cup day and while Bill and Robert headed out to Mt Lee for a final ski, Rob, Lloyd, Barb and Katie made our way back to the cars in record time. It took just over an hour and this time, we were able to rock hop over the Snowy River as the level had receded enough to expose the rocks. It was a great trip with good company and some amazing food enjoyed in the wonderful Kosciusko National Park. The lack of snow didn’t detract from the enjoyment and sense of achievement of the trip. We look forward to receiving the professional photos Lloyd took throughout the trip and will remember this Melbourne Cup trip for many years to come.
  Barb Stansfield
Nathalia Mid Week Walk 26th November 2014
Eight walkers travelled to Nathalia for the final walk of the year.  A pleasant sunny day and light breeze were perfect conditions for the walk along the banks of the Broken Creek.  Bird calls broke the silence from time to time, including the scared kingfisher.  However he/she remained so well hidden there were no sightings. After an hour or so of walking we paused for drinks before beginning the return journey arriving back into the town just on lunchtime.  Several ducks and geese greeted us as we took out our lunches on the lawns along the creek banks.   Lunch was enlivened by the arrival on a number of beautiful restored convertibles and vintage cars whose occupants set up their chairs and picnic baskets nearby. After a leisurely lunch and a big thank you to Dianne and Howard for organising a very enjoyable walk to complete the year we headed back to Shepparton.

Next year’s program is almost ready and the first walk for 2015 will be January 28.  Look for details in the newsletter.

Barbara Brown

SAC Midweek walk report

The October walk was to Mt Black out of Graytown.   Six members of the adventure club, Howard, Dianne, Kathryn, Barb, Lyn and Vaughan set out on our walk from Graytown, a site I personally had never seen before. It was a very hot Wednesday for October, the temperature hitting thirty degrees.

 Graytown was a delight, a story board at the park told of the Internment Camp there during World War 11, and then under Barb’s direction we set out for the local cemetery. This was a fascinating place, after wandering around the gravestones we found another story board which listed may of the causes of deaths of the miners and residents in the Graytown area during the gold rush of the 1860’s. Fancy dying from asphyxiation from swallowing an orange pip!


{Working out where we are}

We then began the more arduous part of the walk, passing a field of native flowers and then crossing through different environments filled with many flowering Australian plants, iron barks and gums. As we walked higher the foliage changed and we saw many mature Grass trees. After a short climb we were at our lunch spot at Melville lookout, overlooking Mt Black. We decided because of the heat and time restraints not to attempt to climb Mt Black and returned to Nagambie for afternoon tea. 


{Pizza anyone?}

We would like to welcome Kathryn for her first walk with the club and thanks to Barb for her preparatory work for the walk and Howard and Dianne for the analysis of the local bird life.


{Barb adopting her National Parks liaison position}

Lyn Patullock
Shepparton Adventure Club Mid week walks

2015
	Date
	Location
	Leader
	Distance and rating

	28th Jan
	Shepparton Mooroopna
	Cathie McMaster

5821 9943/0434343327
	Easy

	25th  Feb
	Murchison rail trail
	Richard Graves

58 242929
	Easy

	25th March
	King Island
	Dianne Hanna  0437 289281

& Valda Dickins 58 285 267


	Various 

	22nd April
	Bearii
	Barb Brown

58 318447
	Easy

	27th May
	Justus Hagan walk; Ruffy 
	Howard Hanna

0437 628279
	To be determined

	24th June
	Winton wetlands
	TBA
	Easy

	22nd July
	O’Keefe Railway Axedale
	TBA
	Easy  

	26th August
	Mt Major & Tallis winery 
	Richard & Valda Dickins.

58 285267
	Moderate

	23rd Sept
	Boho
	Dianne Hanna

0437 289281
	Easy 

	7th Oct
	Sunrise walking track complex

Warbie Ranges
	Dianne Hanna

0437 289281
	Mod.  6 Km.

	28th Oct
	Rushworth to Whroo 
	TBA
	Easy

	25th Nov
	Broken Creek Katamatite
	Barb Brown

58 318447
	Easy
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See you at the Shed for our Christmas social 
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We hope to see you at the Christmas social on Tuesday 9th December 6pm
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